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MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF

May 14, 2002

TO:

MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:
ROGER SNOBLE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER

STATE

Today Governor Gray Davis released his May Revision to the State Budget, commonly referred to as the “May Revise.”  That report indicates a $23.6 billion projected deficit for the state and includes recommendations for addressing the deficit.  Recommendations for transportation programs include a reduction of $38.1 million and 550 positions for Caltrans.  The recommendations also include $373 million from the Transportation Congestion Management Program (TCRP) to the General Fund in addition to the scheduled $672 million loan from the program to the General Fund.  The Governor is further recommending a $50 million loan from the State Highway Account to the General Fund.  The Governor indicated that the increased loan would not delay any projects.  There is also a reduction of $17.3 million for Special Transit Programs.  

MTA staff is currently reviewing the May Revise to determine the overall impact on transportation programs and projects.  Legislative budget committees are scheduled to meet this week to devise a final budget proposal.  It is anticipated budget discussions will be very difficult in the coming weeks given the deep cuts in other state funded programs.  It has also become custom for the “Big Five” (the Governor and the majority and minority leaders of the Assembly and Senate) to meet concurrently as the public budgetary meetings progress.  Under the State constitution, the budget must be passed by the legislature by midnight, June 15.

MTA Government Relations will continue to keep you informed as information becomes available.       
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